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July 8, 2018 Weekly Newsletter 

About Our Work 

 We hope you and yours had a good Fourth, one that allowed you 

a little time to rest, reflect, and rejoice in our good fortune to live where 

we do, when we do.  We appreciate the positive comments from you 

who were with us for our devotional time Wednesday evening.  We are 

trying to invest the week in thinking through the ministry a 

congregation of citizens of heaven have toward their country here.  

There is ample evidence of the timeliness of this theme, so we invite 

you to be with us Sunday as we conclude our consideration of it. 

 This Wednesday evening we’ll resume our Summer Series, “He 

Is Everything to Me.”  These presentations are about the meaning and 

applications of the “I am...” statements of Jesus that are preserved for us 

in the Gospel of John and in Revelation.  Robb Hadley is our speaker 

this week and the subject is “I Am the Resurrection and the Life.”  

Don’t miss it! 

 Remember to pick up your copy of the 3rd quarter of our Daily 

Bible Reading plan.  Besides the need to feed on the word that we all 

share, we think you would enjoy joining in the fellowship of making our 

way through the scriptures together.  This is a great time to either renew 

your involvement in this project, or just to jump in and get started. 

 I know some of the things my brothers and sister have done over 

the last few days. I know of visits that have been made to hospitals and 

homes, classes that have been prepared and taught as always, meals that 

have been prepared and provided, service projects done by young 

people, Bible courses received and sent, assemblies planned and served 

in, a food pantry stocked and served, and quilting projects, among other 

things.  I also know, of course, of many things we didn’t get done, and 

of places where we need help.  We ask you to pray for us and to help us 

do our best. 

 Besides the things that are part of our work every week, I’ve 

invested a bunch of time in this past one putting together a series for a 

Bible camp session.  It begins just a week from this Sunday.  Please join 

us in praying that it will be a blessing to a lot of people. 

      –Bill McFarland 



 

P r a y e r  L i s t  a n d  No t e s  

 

 

We are honored that you 

joined us.  We hope you 

will be blessed by your 

time with us.  We have 

an attended nursery, a 

cry/training room and a 

nursing mother’s room 

for your convenience if 

you have small children.  

Please fill out an 

attendance card and pass 

it to the end of the pew so 

that we may thank you 

for your visit.   

For The Record 

July 1 

Bible Study:            171 

Morning:           274 

Evening:         177 

Wednesday (7/4):                77  

Contribution:               $  9,326 

Continue to remember Rachel Lilly, 

Eula Compton, Ron Bower, Cecil Frost, 
Shawna Stockdale, Marlene Matthews, 
Jeanetta Hardy 

 Truman Coltrane fell Tuesday and spent some time at the ER.  
He has a broken wrist, broken nose along with bruising and 
swelling. 

 Laurie Atwood had a stent put in her failing kidney Friday.  

 Rachel Lilly had a procedure on her vocal cord this past week 
to hopefully help with some ongoing issues.  

 Virginia Buck is doing well after her shoulder replacement 
surgery. 

 Cindy Hannah is now home after her surgery and doing well. 

 Sheryl Low is dealing with health issues.  They still have not 
identified the source of her pain.   

 Don Essex continues to have health issues but is some better. 

Friends & Family 

 Jon Ewing’s mom, Joan Ewing, is now at The Maples, Health 
& Rehabilitation, Room 115A, 610 W. Sunset, 65807 for 
rehab. Visits would be good except for Mondays, Wednesdays, 
and Fridays 11:00-5:00 while she is gone to dialysis. Cards 
would be good too. Would not recommend phone calls. 

 Debbie Crawford’s mom has been in the hospital in Houston, 
TX.  Debbie and her sister have been in Houston the last two 
weeks helping to care for her mom and dad. 

 Mary Jo Rookstool’s niece, Treva Dishman, is starting the 
process for a kidney donor due to complications from diabetes 
and dialysis. 

 Nancy Snider requested that we send cards to a 3 year old 
child who is in St. Jude Hospital: Merick Lutz, c/o St. Jude, 
262 Danny Thomas Place, Memphis, TN 38105. 

 Kenny Barnett, great-nephew of Illene Birdsong. 

 Jason Green, Oran & Nadean’s son, is now home.  His  
address: 10317 Crowne Pointe Lane, Fort Worth, TX 76244.   

 Bob & Leona’s neighbor’s son, Brad Kerr, is receiving 
treatment for pancreatic cancer. 

 Shirlane Horton’s mom, Sandy Long, as she continues to 
have health issues; also Shirlane’s sister, Mary Mast, and 
Danielle’s mom, Brenda Chayer. 

 Neal Rosenburg, Debra Davis’ daughter-in-law’s father, is 
dealing with cancer. 

Long Term/ 

Shut-Ins 

Marsha Bower 
Eula Compton 

Don Essex 
Ola Jean Feeney 
Jeanetta Hardy 

Doris Iorg 

Doris Tobler 

Nursing Homes 

Ella Mae Findlay 
Ann Freeze 

Chloe Gaddis 

Jerry Gillespie 
Frances Grann 

Sandra Pingenot 

Nancy Snider 

Lonnie Wilkinson 

We are accepting monetary 

donations on a continuing basis 

for the Food Pantry.  Your 

donation can be given to Johnnie or 

Jason Luna.  We sincerely appreciate 

your continued support.   

Daily Bible 

Reading 

schedules for 

the 3rd Quarter 

are available at 

the Information Desk.  

Pick up a copy and get 

started now!   

Remember our 

shut-ins and 

those with 

special needs. 

Sometimes just a 

phone call is all 

that’s needed! 

If you can help 
provide a meal for 
Virginia Buck or 
Cindy Hannah, 

please sign up at the 
Information Desk. 

Congratulations to the 
Thrasher family on the 

safe arrival of Tate 
Hollis, who arrived July 

2  weighing 7 lbs. 12 
oz. & 20.5 inches long. 

Everyone is  doing good and 
Lukas and Greta are very proud!  

Continue to pray 
for 8 year old 

Harper Savage, 
who was injured in 

an accident at 
Branson last 

weekend.  She and 
her family are 

members of the 
church in Ardmore 
OK.  She remains in 

Mercy PICU.   



 

 

Birthdays  
8 Shawna Stockdale 

10 Mike Thurlkill 

Alexis Davis 

11 Landon Nichols 

13 Carrie Lines 

Brandt Snitker 

15 Judy Kirby 

16 Orvella Blackburn 

17 Lance Griter 

18 Jan Bowling 

20 Tony Compton 

Elders, Ministers,  

Deacons & Staff 

 

Elders 

Scott Barton 

Barney Crawford 

Jon Ewing 

Bob Snider 

Jerry Young 

Bill McFarland  

417-234-2679 

417-866-0592 

417-569-8698 

417-833-3498 

417-724-0324 

417-833-0110 

Tim Buckner 

Tom Davis 

Jim Elliff 

Matt Keener 

Russell Lilly 

Aaron Morrison 

John Stayton 

Mike Thurlkill 

Adam Blaney 304-520-9800 

Johnnie Elliff 

Tim Bowling

Secretary 

Custodian 

Minister 

Deacons 

Staff 

Youth/Associate Minister 

Ne w s  a n d  A c t i v i t i e s  

July Anniversaries 
6 David/Karen Grimm  33 yrs. 

7 Jason/Beth Trogdon  15 yrs. 

8 Tommy/Betty Grabber  51 yrs. 

9 Jonathan/Laurel Pendergraft  2 yrs. 

10 Clarence/Ola Jean Feeney  67 yrs. 

11 John/Michelle Hulett  26 yrs. 

24 Truman/Helen Coltrane  59 yrs. 

Happy Anniversary!! 

 Book Club Meeting tomorrow 
evening. 

 Elders meet Tuesday at 5 p.m. 

 Christ Quest at Mountain 
Home: August 3-5 

 August 5 PM service: Joey 
Treat Report 

 August 19th: Bridal shower/
potluck for Alison Bean and 
Jeremy Thurlkill immediately 
after AM service.  They are 
registered at Myregistry.com.   

 Mark your calendar—OPEN 
HOUSE at Fair Haven Oct. 6.  
Watch for more details. 

 October 13: Jeremy & Alison’s 
wedding in Calvert City, KY 

Bible Camps 

July 15-21—Green Valley 

July 22-28—HH Jason/Travis 

Sewing and quilting 

will meet Tuesday  

at 9:30 a.m.   It is 

multi-generational so all 

women are invited to attend.  

All ladies all ages are 
invited to participate in 

our summer Ladies 
Bible Classes.  We will 
meet Thursday at 10:30 
a.m. and the lesson will 

be “Open Your Mouth” taught by 
Gena Ussery.   

Wednesday Evening 

Summer Series  

Our speaker Wednesday 

evening will be Robb Hadley 

and his topic will be “I am the 

Resurrection and the Life” (John 

11:24).  We ask that you sit in 

the front section if it is 

convenient.  Fifth grade and up 

will remain in the auditorium.    

CAMP TO-KNOW-HIM 2018/

Sept. 28– 30 

 PLACE: Hidden Valley Outfitters  

27101 Marigold Drive,  

Lebanon, MO 65536  

Email: info@hvoutfitters.com  

Phone: 417-533-5628  

You can reserve your camp site 

NOW online at 

www.hvoutfitters.com. 

BE A BLESSING 

MEETING THIS 

AFTERNOON AT 4:30 

IN ROOM 126! 



WORKS WE SUPPORT 

CHINESE AGAPE Foundation 

Joey & Tammy Treat, Northern  

Mariana Islands 

Steven Ashcraft, West Africa Mission 

Voice of Truth International 

Charles Renfro, Latin American 

Missions 

Churches of Christ Disaster Relief 

Fair Haven Children’s Home 
 

“In Search of the Lord’s Way” 

7 AM Sundays KOLR TV 10 
 

“KNOW YOUR BIBLE” 

10:30 AM Sundays/Springfield 33/KSPR 

 

Schedule of Services 

Sunday Morning Bible Study ....9:00 AM 

Sunday Morning Worship……10:00 AM 

Sunday Evening Worship… .….5:00 PM 

Wednesday Night Bible Class….6:30 PM 

3020 North Barnes Avenue 
Springfield, MO 65803 

417-866-0915/Fax: 417-831-0312  
www.watermillchurchofchrist.org 

 

E-mail:  

      (office) info@watermillchurchofchrist.org 

      B. McFarland: b.mcfarland@mchsi.com 

      A. Blaney:  ablaney1028@gmail.com 

Office Hours:  9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Tuesday - Friday 

Bible Classes (Adult) 
Sunday AM 

Adult The Letters of John    Room 126 Bill McFarland 
Adult Proverbs and 2018    Auditorium Byron Nichols 
Adult The Gift of the Holy Spirit   Room 129 Jon Ewing 
Adult Chronological Study of the Bible  Room 130 Paul Lines 
College The Church of the Bible   Room 119  Jeremy Thurlkill 

Wednesday Night 
SUMMER SERIES IN THE AUDITORIUM 

THIS MORNING 
Greeters:        Brendan & Jenny Carroll 
Van Driver:   Tom Easterly/848-9158 
Nursery:        AM:  Wanita Duncan/Donna Jordan 

Serve Communion 
 Jonathan Pendergraft Adam Barton 
 David Grimm  Brian Carroll 
 Mike Ussery  Aubrey Cobb 
 Allen McCann  Charles Crum 
 Gaylen Jones  Tom Easterly 
 

THIS EVENING  
Song Leader:    Patrick Springer 
Opening Prayer:    Josh Luna 
Lesson:     Bill McFarland 

Closing Prayer:    Brock Snitker  
Communion:     G. Kenyon/J.Pendergraft 
Nursery:    Alice Buckner/Kasey Sekulic 

NEXT WEEK, July 15 
   AM                   PM 

Song Leader:   Kerry Cole/Jon Ewing Patrick Springer 

Opening Prayer:   Paul Lines  Byron Nichols 

Communion:   Barry Hannah  G. Kenyon/M. Putnam 

Closing Prayer:    Jason Luna  Eddie Sanders 

Greeters:   Tom & Jamie Davis 

Van Driver:   Jonathan Pendergraft/417-268-7633 
Nursery:   AM:  Coyeatte Ewing/Christina Snitker 

    PM:  Teresa Mahon/Donna Jordan 

 

Wednesday, July 11 

     SUMMER SERIES 

Prayer:  Jon Ewing 

Van Driver: Charlie Crum/840-2632 

 

SERVICE ROSTERS 

If you are unable to attend services, don’t forget that all of our services are “Live 

Streamed.”  Go to www.watermillchurchofchrist.org and click on “Live Video.” 


